
July 10, 2023 
 

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order at 
6 pm. We recited the Pledge of Allegiance. Mark Jaruzel opened the meeting with prayer. 

Members Present: Chittick-Harvey, Curell, Mohr, Running, Scheuer. Members Absent: 
None. 

Visitors: Karen Curell, Jeff Crateur, Brant & Gavin Mohr, Ron Gromak, Mark Jaruzel. 
Motion by Curell, supported by Mohr to approve the agenda. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Mohr to accept into record the minutes of the June 
meeting as drafted. MOTION CARRIED. 
 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Mohr to accept into record the Treasurers’ Report as 
presented. MOTION CARRIED. 
 Motion by Scheuer, supported by Chittick-Harvey to pay monthly bills from the 
Cemetery Fund, $2281.24 with checks 1206 & 1207, from the General Fund, $12,540.57 with 
checks numbered 13993 through 14006, and from the Mosquito Account, $19,500.00 with check 
number 1092. MOTION CARRIED. 
 There was brief discussion about plans for improvements or reconstruction of the 
township hall. 
 There will be no July Board of Review meeting as it is not needed. 
 Motion by Curell, supported by Mohr to appoint Mark Smith, Mark Jaruzel, and Dave 
Scheuer to the Zoning Board of Appeals. MOTION CARRIED. 
 Clerk Running submitted a letter of resignation naming August 18th, 2023 as her last date. 
Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to accept Runnings’ letter of resignation. MOTION 
CARRIED. 
 There were no zoning permits issued since the last meeting. 
 Public comments were received about the cemetery, pavilion, porta-johns, and a new 
township hall. 
 Motion by Curell, supported by Chittick-Harvey. Meeting adjourned at 6:36 pm. 
 
 
 

 
_____________________________  ____________________________ 
Pamela Running, Clerk    David Scheuer, Supervisor 

 
 


